Mount St. Joseph

"A community of Learners, Believers and Friends"

Greenland Road • Farnworth Bolton • BL4 0HU Tel: 01204 391800

Fax: 01204 389575

Website: www.msj.bolton.sch.uk e-mail: headteacher@msj.bolton.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs A Devany



27 March 2020

Dear Parents / Carers

Re: End of term

Today marks the last week of the Spring Term and it is a strange feeling knowing that our students have been learning from home, whilst teachers also work from home. Thank you for encouraging your children to log into Show My Homework across the week - we have seen some excellent examples of how successful remote learning can be.

Unfortunately, I am unable to confirm whether the school will re-open fully on Tuesday 14th April, however as soon as I have more information I will let you know.

Should school only be open, from this date, to specific groups of children, i.e. children of key workers, current remote learning will continue for the majority of our students. Setting a routine with your child to complete homework is a good idea. If your child requires additional resources please log onto the school website www.msj.bolton.sch.uk where numerous additional resources can be found. We have also encouraged students to join the MSJ Bolton Twitter community and get involved in a variety of activities being carried out online. For advice and guidance about Show my Homework please email homestudy@msj.bolton.sch.uk

Please ensure you keep up to date with the government's advice throughout the Easter break – this can be found at www.gov.uk/coronavirus

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our community – the pupils, staff, parents and carers, for the tremendous support you have all shown to our school over this very difficult time and would like to wish you a safe Easter break.

Yours sincerely

Mrs A Devany

Headteacher











